
ADM Athletic Booster Club
Agenda w/Minutes
Nov. 20, 2022 @ 6PM

A. Call to Order: 6:00 by Ryan Case
a. October meeting minutes have been approved and posted online.

b. Officers Attendance:   /4

x Ryan Case President x Carl Duffy Treasurer

x Gretchen Rickert Vice President x Kelly Shull Secretary

c. Sport Reps Attendance: /33

x Jeremy Brancheau
Basketball (Boys)

x  Jill Montag
Basketball (Girls)

x Kelly Shull  

x Ben Madison
Baseball

x Brittney Roorda
Cheerleading

x Danielle Akey

 Jodi Hook Cross Country
(Boys)

x  Megan Schwalen Cross Country
(Girls)x  Shannon Lee x  Amy Piepmeier

 Valerie Sutton
Dance

x  Eric Heitz
Football

x  Melissa Dohlman  Adam Doll

x  Melissa Korell
Golf (Boys)

x  Amanda Gardiner
Golf (Girls)

 Chris Garton  

 Michaela Freiermuth
Soccer (Boys)

x  Ryan Case
Soccer (Girls)

 Nikki Grove  Ty Kirk

 Matt Siefken
Softball

x  Jim Morse Strength &
Conditioningx Jory Smith x  Erin Morse

x Melisha Rynearson
Track (Boys)

x  Cristin Kreifels
Track (Girls)

x  Lynn Royer x  Anne Crannell

x Sean Smith
Wrestling

Michelle Siefken
Volleyball

x Kathy Grossman

d. Introductions of new reps
Both new reps were present and introduced themselves and their families.

i. Danielle Akey - Cheer

ii. Melisha Rynearson - Boys Track



B. Committee Reports

a. Athletics Report – Rod Wiebers, Activities Director

i. Fall Sports Recap:

● Cheerleading finished their competition season with a 3rd place finish at the

Iowa Cheer Finals.

● Volleyball finished 2nd in the conference. They were defeated in the regional

semi-final.

● Cross Country Boys and Girls had very successful seasons, both qualified for

state. The Girls finished 5th and Boys 12th.

● Football made it to the UNI Dome, finishing in the top four in the state for 3A.

● Dance has their State competition on Friday, Dec 2nd.

ii. Winter Sports have been practicing and will begin competition soon. The first

Mega-Night for Girls and Boys basketball is Tuesday, Nov 29.

iii. Coaching positions:

● Tom Hortan, named boys soccer coach replacing Bill Shields

● Assistant Girls HS Golf position now available

iv. State Trophies are going to do something new and travel to each of the elementary

schools for a week to be showcased. Reps look for an email from Ryan on finalizing the

names on the trophies.

b. Financial - Carl Duffy

Carl reported on the status of overall cash in accounts. Recent activity includes money spent for

Cheer and Football state meals and shirts.

i. Gambling License - Amy has followed up on this and we are still waiting on the state.

c. Apparel - Gretchen Rickert

i. Holiday online order closed Sunday night. This order had a very short turn-around, and

we still ended with 83 orders.

ii. Pop-Up sale held at Basketball’s Meet the Team night resulted in about $2000 in sales.

iii. Considering doing one more Pop-Up sale before Christmas.

d. Business Membership - Ryan Case

The Kwik Star ribbon cutting has been moved to January 10th @ 11 AM. They will be presenting

the Booster Club with a big check, all reps are welcome to attend.



C. New Items / Open Discussion

a. Basketball Tournament

Save the dates of Jan 21/22 (girls) and Jan 28/29 (boys) to assist with gym marshall duties.

Ryan Smith (previous girls basketball rep) has agreed to continue to run the tournament

after Ryan Case retires. Sign-ups doing very good for boys, only 3 open spots remain.

Girls still have 21 open spots.

b. ESports: Chris Hatchitt contacted Ryan about the potential of including ESports with

Booster Club. This is on hold for now.

c. State Swimming: Ryan shared how Freshman Hayden Bailey participated in the State

Championship swim meet with the Waukee swim team. The Booster Club showed their

support of Hayden by offering funds for a shirt and meal, the same as we do for all other

state qualifying teams from ADM. Work is being done to get her picture and a plaque

displayed at ADM in recognition.

d. Coaches Requests Budgeting

i. Ryan shared how this year we received a record number of requests from coaches,

but also how we have a record amount of funds. Looking back our budget has

more than doubled what it was five years ago.

ii. Next Rod explained how he categorized the coaches requests including how some

things requested can be paid for by the school.

iii. After discussion on how the budget and recommendations were determined there

were no additional questions or concerns from reps.

iv. Ryan Case made a motion to approve everything on the Totals spreadsheet. Eric

Hietz seconded the motion. All reps supported it and the motion passed.

v. Reps should inform their coaches which requests were approved and which

requests were noted as things the school will pay for. Coaches can proceed with

purchasing items on the totals spreadsheet and submit expenses to the school for

the Booster Club to reimburse.

vi. Huge thanks to everyone, especially Rod, for making this process so efficient and

all the reps help raising funds so we have the budget to fulfill so many requests!

D. Meeting Adjourns
Reminder - No meeting in December. Our next meeting will be January 15th, 2023.

6:30 PM Ryan Case made the motion to adjourn, Eric Heitz seconds the motion.


